ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA
GORDON BUILDING
112 WEST MAIN STREET - ORANGE, VIRGINIA 22960
TUESDAY, JANUARY 20, 2009 —-7:00 P.M.

BUDGET WORKSESSION

7:00 P.M.
1. CALL TO ORDER
2. ASSESSMENTS

a. Personal Property
b. Machinery and Tools
c. Real Estate

3. LANDFILL

4, CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN
School Projects

Water Supply Plan
Government Space Study
Roof

Gordonsville Library
Zoning Ordinance
Communication Equipment
Ortho Photo

TQ -0 Q200D

ADJOURN




ORANGE COUNTY, VIRGINIA

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR

R. LINDSAY GORDON Ill BUILDING

WILLIAM C. ROLFE 112 WEST MAIN STREET

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR POBox 111
ORANGE, VIRGINIA 22960
PHONE: (540) 672-3313
FaX: (540) 672-1679
MEMORANDUM
TO: Board of Supervisors -
FROM: Deborah S. Kendall, AICP

Director of Strategic Planning

THROUGH: William C. Rolfe ?%/

County Administrat
DATE: January 13, 2009
SUBJ: Gordonsville Library Funding

In response to a question raised by the board regarding the funding amount approved
for the construction of the Gordonsville Library, staff has listened to the recording of the
April 22, 2008 board meeting, during which this matter was discussed, and offers the
following synopsis:

Architect Glen Reynolds provided the board with two plans for constructing the
Gordonsville Library. When questioned, Mr. Reynolds indicated the smaller of the two
plans would cost approximately $700,000-$750,000 to construct, and the larger of the
two plans would cost approximately $800,000-$875,000 to construct. These cost
amounts do not include furnishing the building or constructing the parking needed to
serve the facility. According to Mr. Reynolds, constructing and fully furnishing the new
library facility would cost approximately $1 million for the smaller facility and $1.2 million
for the larger facility.

A member of the board then asked how much money had already been allocated for the
construction of the new library facility. Another member of the board remarked that, to
his recollection, approximately $700,000-$750,000 had previously been set aside for
this project. Throughout the balance of the discussion on the library, members of the
board continued to generally refer to $750,000 as the amount allocated by the board for
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the construction of the new library, even though this amount was not definitively
substantiated by any member of the board or staff as the amount actually appropriated
for the project.

According to information provided by the Finance Department, the following is a
breakdown of the local funds previously appropriated by the Board for the Gordonsville
Library project:

FY06 $55,000 A

FYO7 $738,122 (for construction and furnishings)

FYO08 $0

FYO09 $156,878 (for construction and furnishings)

Total appropriated to-date $950,000

Amount expended to-date -$20,994 (for architectural and engineering fees)
Balance $929,006

For FYQ9, approximately $85,000 in donations was shown as allocated in the CIP. For
FY10, donations are shown as being $157,081. Adding these donations to the local
funds already appropriated by the board brings the total project cost to $1,171,087. This
amount is reflected in the draft CIP for FY10.

Staff is available to answer any questions you may have.
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ORANGE COUNTY

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

KURT L. HILDEBRAND
DIRECTOR

(540) 672-9600

FAX: (540) 672-4762

MEMORANDUM
TO: Orange County Board of Supervisors (\A(
FROM: Kurt L. Hildebrand, Public Works Director ,i/

THROUGH: William C. Rolfe, County Admlmstratoﬁl/&p
DATE: January 15, 2009
SUBJECT: Potential budget reductions for Solid Waste Collections

The solid waste collection sites in Orange County are open every day of the week and close only
on Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day and New Year’s Day. The total annual budget to operate
the sites, excluding the site at the landfill, is $377,016. It is projected that if the sites were closed
one day per week, the total annual budget reduction would be $55,438. Should the decision be
made to close, Wednesday would be the preferable day of the week. On average, weekends have
the most traffic while Wednesday has the least traffic. Monday’s are fairly heavy days and are
also when we catch up from the weekend’s volume.

Another potential cost saving would be to close the collection sites on the holidays that the
County government observes. As mentioned previously, the collections sites close only three
days per year while the County observes twelve holidays. Per the Orange County Personnel
Policy, part-time nonexempt employees required to work on holidays receive compensation
equivalent to twice their normal hourly rate. If the collection sites followed the holiday schedule
observed by the County, the projected budget reduction would be $12,411.
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ORANGE COUNTY

DEPARTMENT OF PuBLIC WORKS

105 EAST MAIN STREET

PO Box 111

ORANGE, VIRGINIA 22960
khildebrand@orangecountyva.gov

KURT L. HILDEBRAND
DIRECTOR

(540) 672-9600

FAX: (540) 672-4762

MEMORANDUM

TO: Bill Rolfe ﬁ%
FROM: Kurt L. Hildebrand /X/
DATE: December 8, 2008

SUBJECT: General Government Space Study

A request was made by this office to include the above mentioned study in the Orange County
CIP, in the amount of $100,000. I understand that a break-down of costs within this study has
been requested. I offer the following “estimated” costs, emphasizing that these are estimates and
cannot be considered firm until an RFP has been issued, proposals received, consultant hired and
contract executed.

Existing Buildings Field Visits/Documentation/CADD File Preparation $10,000
Civil/Architectural/MEP System Assessment $19,000
Agency Interviews & Documentation/Owner Review/Follow-up $34,000
Agency/Staff/Services Assessment/Projections $30,000
Total Services $93,000
Reimbursable Expenses (printing, travel, delivery & Postage) ‘ $7,000
Total Project $100,000
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ORANGE COUNTY

DEPARTMENT OF PuBLIC WORKS

KURT L. HILDEBRAND
DIRECTOR

(540) 672-9600

FAX: (540) 672-4762

MEMORANDUM
TO: Oraﬂge County Board of Supervisors
FROM: = Kurt L. Hildebrand, Public Works Director 7[7/&4/
THROUGH: William C. Rolfe, County Administrat(ig /

DATE: January 9, 2009
SUBJECT: Water Supply Plan Status and CIP projections

Wiley & Wilson was hired by Orange County in March 2006 to develop a Regional Water
Supply Plan in accordance with the Commonwealth of Virginia Regulation 9 VAC 25-780,
Local and Regional Water Supply Planning. The members of this regional plan are Orange
County, the Towns of Orange and Gordonsville and the Rapidan Service Authority (RSA). It
should be noted that Orange County was one of the first localities to submit a plan to the Virginia
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) and was the very first to request a meeting with
and comments from the Commonwealth’s Technical Review Committee. To date, we have
responded to multiple comments and questions from DEQ. Most issues have been addressed.
The remaining unresolved issue involves DEQ’s requirement that there be one common drought
response and contingency plan for all the members of our regional plan. This requirement has
been difficult to achieve. The regional members and Wiley & Wilson continue to work toward
resolution of this issue.

The Orange County Water Supply Plan proposes to address the county’s current and future water
needs in two ways, through development of additional groundwater sources and development of
one or more surface water reservoirs. Currently, $542,500 is available for Water Supply Plan
implementation. This is enough to cover all FY09 activities and $50,000 of FY 10 activities (see
below). However, given that the water supply plan has yet to be approved by the state, plan
implementation will likely not be needed until FY11. Consequently, funds currently shown in the
CIP may be moved out one year such that FY10 shows no funding needed.

Staff and Wiley & Wilson have provided estimated costs for implementation of the Water

Supply Plan. Those estimates are incorporated into the Orange County Capital Improvement
Plan. Following is a general explanation of the estimated costs as shown in the current CIP.
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Orange County Board of Supervisors
Page 2
January 9, 2009

FY09 $492,500

Groundwater investigation (geophysical surveys)
Test well drilling

Preliminary Reservoir Development Study

FY10 $560,000

Test well drilling

Conversion of test wells to production wells ,
Preliminary Reservoir Development Study (continued), Regulatory review

FY11 $2,082,500

Aquifer testing/wellhead protection

Regulatory submittals (VDH)

Land acquisition for pump houses

Pump house design, permitting and construction
Connection to existing water distribution system
Reservoir regulatory review begins

FY12 $1,855,333
Connection to existing water distribution system (continued)
Reservoir environmental permitting, land acquisition

FY13 $585,333
Reservoir environmental permitting, land acquisition (continued)

FY14 $33,356,333

The remaining estimated costs for implementation of the supply plan has been consolidated into
this FY but in reality will be spread over multiple future years, to be determined by future water
demand. Tasks to be completed within this price estimate include; land acquisition, reservoir

design and construction, river intake and pump station, water treatment plant design, permitting

and construction.
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